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BRISBANE PLANNING COMMISSION

Action Minutes of August 27, 2009
Regular Meeting

CALL TO ORDER


Chairperson Maturo called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

ROLL CALL


Present:
Commissioners Lentz and Parker, and Chairperson Maturo

Absent:
Commissioner Hunter; Commission Munir arrived after adjournment

Staff Present:
Senior Planner Tune, Associate Planner Johnson
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Commissioner Lentz moved to adopt the agenda.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Parker and unanimously approved.
CONSENT CALENDAR


1.
Approval of Draft Minutes of June 25, 2009 Regular Meeting


Commissioner Parker moved to approve the Consent Calendar.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Lentz and unanimously approved.
ORAL COMMUNICATIONS

None.

WRITTEN COMMUNICATIONS


Chairperson Maturo acknowledged receipt of miscellaneous correspondence unrelated to items on the agenda.
NEW BUSINESS

1.
PUBLIC HEARING:  249 Visitacion Avenue; Sign Review SR-4-09; Sign Program for Midtown Market and Carroll’s Delicatessen to Allow up to a Total of 100 Sq. Ft. of Signage; Sonia Lionetti, applicant; Jung Jae & Hyun Sook Choo, owners; APN 007-283-100


Senior Planner Tune summarized the agenda report, adding that three unpermitted wall signs south of the building’s windows were not noted in the report and should be removed. 

Chairperson Maturo opened the public hearing.


Luke Thompson, sign contractor; Mike Carroll, part-owner of Carroll’s Delicatessen; and Sonia Lionetti, part-owner of Carroll’s Delicatessen and applicant, spoke in favor of the application.


There being no members of the public who wished to address the Planning Commission on this matter, Commissioner Lentz moved, seconded by Commissioner Parker, to close the public hearing.  The motion was unanimously approved and the public hearing was closed. 

Commissioner Parker moved to conditionally approve the project subject to an additional condition that the unpermitted signs be removed as required by the Municipal Code prior to issuance of the Building Permit for the “Midtown Market” sign.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Lentz and unanimously approved.
ITEMS INITIATED BY STAFF


None.
ITEMS INITIATED BY THE COMMISSION


Chairperson Maturo noted upcoming Planning Commission meetings and community events.

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, Commissioner Lentz made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Parker, to adjourn to the Regular Meeting of September 10, 2009.  The motion was unanimously approved and the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.
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